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48th Precinct Council Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, May 28, 2019 at 7:00 PM 

Claudette Coles, Law Enforcement Committee Chairperson 

 

Deputy Inspector Brown stated that overall crime complaints in a 28 day period crime has increased to 

12%, grand larceny has decreased to 6%, robbery has increased to 7% and felony has decreased. In 

addition, he informed us that several arrests regarding to purse snatching and phone theft have increased. 

He encouraged us to pay attention to our surroundings when using the phone and to not leave visible 

personal belongings in vehicles. Deputy Inspector Brown announced that motorcycles and bicycles are 

not permitted on the sidewalks of East Tremont Avenue. He also announced that 1932 Arthur Avenue’s 

lot located on Belmont Avenue will be temporary used by the New York City Police Department’s School 

Safety Division. This will also assist with freeing up parking spaces for the residents on Arthur Avenue.   

 

Officer Mahuad informed us that there is a perpetrator going around attacking young females in the 

district. The crime prevention officers spoke about the following categories: vehicle safe guards, scam 

alert, safe horizon, teen dating violence, domestic violence situations, and safe guarding your apartment.  

 

Mr. Alan Nunez representing Solo Pa Mi Gente Community Outreach announced that they will be giving 

out school backpacks on August 30, 2019 at 9 AM at Our Lady of Mount Camrel Church. They will be 

accepting donations of school materials and backpacks.  

 

Mr. Artison Ortiz representing New York City Comptroller Scott Stringer stated that the City’s economy 

increased over 18%.   

 

During the month of May, I attended the following events/meetings: 

On May 15, 2019, I attended the Law Enforcement, Parks and Recreation, and the Youth and Education 

Committee meeting. On May 18, 2019, I attended Bronx Community Board #6’s and Friends of Tremont 

Park’s 5K Race for Lupus Awareness. On May 23, 2019, I attended the 48th Precinct – Sector B’s Build the 

Block meeting that covers the area of Bathgate Avenue and Belmont Avenue. On June 1, 2019, I attended 

a community block party and resource fair located at 2185 Bathgate Avenue.   

 

Below please find the upcoming 48th Precinct meetings: 

The 48th Precinct Community Council is hosting a My Father and Me event for Father’s Day on June 6,  



2019 at Gram Slam Banquet Hall.  

 

The next 48th Precinct – Sector C’s Build the Block meeting hosted by Officer Vasquez and Officer George 

that covers the area of Bathgate Avenue and Bronx Park South will be on June 20, 2019 at 480 East 176th 

Street. 

 

The next 48th Precinct Community Council Meeting will be on Tuesday, June 25, 2019 at 7:00 PM 

at the 48th Precinct. For more information, please call (718) 299-3900. 

 

 


